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Associate Appreciation Committee Meeting Minutes 
May 12, 2023 

Freedom Plaza Club Room 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 1 pm by Committee Chairperson Janet Blackshire. 
 
Members present: 
Janet Blackshire, Chairperson; Penny Boyne; Helen Halm; Doug Heym; Jeanne Nenarella, RAC Liaison; 
Bobbie O’Neill; Diana Parrish, Treasurer; Diane Turcotte; Judy Schmidt, Secretary; and Kathy Mahoney 
(Advisor) 
Absent: No one 
 
The roll call confirmed a Quorum. 
 
Chair’s Report:  We are “on track” to be where we should be in May. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for March 2023 were approved by email and forwarded to Janet Warren.  
Since a meeting was not held in April, Janet Blackshire submitted an update of the committee’s activities 
to be posted on the RACREP.ORG website. 
  
Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was given by Diana Parrish and the balance as May 12, 2023 is 
$59,168. 
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business: 
 Janet distributed the schedule for workers at the Collection Tables.  Judy Schmidt, Penny Boyne 
and Diana Parrish will staff the June 7, 2023 table.  Janet will ask Stephanie to put a reminder about the 
collection table in the June 1, 2023 Weekly.  
 Doug Heym distributed packets for three new residents.  He announced that many new residents 
have moved in during the month of April.  Packets for them will be distributed at the June meeting. 
 Jeanne Nenarella submitted her resignation from membership on the committee and as RAC 
liaison effective May 20, 2023.  Jeanne has been a valuable member of the committee for the last four 
years and we thanked her for her service. 
 Diana Parrish submitted her resignation from membership on the committee and as committee 
treasurer effective January 31, 2024 (check date)  
 Since Jeanne’s resignation created an immediate opening, Diana Parrish nominated Bob 
Cochran for membership on the committee and as a potential treasurer.  This was seconded by Bobbie 
O’Neill and passed unanimously.  [Bob has decided not to join the committee at this time] 
 
Chairperson Blackshire adjourned the meeting at 2 pm. 
 
The next meeting will be Friday, June 9, 2023 at 1:00 pm in the Club Room. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Schmidt, Secretary 


